Staff Assembly Minutes
Tuesday, June 6, 2017
Polly Ford Conference Room
West Center
Attendance: Maria D’Agostino, Grant Scurry, Penny Cotter, Becky Best, Susan Sauvigne, Lori Tuttle, Pat
Blankenship, Lisa Brody, Jackie Concodora, Niki Behr, Barbara Emery, Julia Fockler

The meeting was called to order at 2:03 p.m. by Grant Scurry.

Becky Best shared her elections and nominations update: All winners have been notified. Amanda
Hackney will represent Academic Affairs; Jessica Cassel and Jessica Williams will represent Finance and
Business; Kay Burkes will represent Human Resources; Alicia Marstall and Julia Fockler will represent
Student Life; and Kelly McGinnis will return for Athletics. Outgoing members are Janell Stevens, Niki
Behr, Barbara Emery, Pat Blankenship, and Grant Scurry.

Grant talked about the June 13 Staff Professional Development Conference. At the time, 114 people had
registered, and President Dan Mahony was set to give the welcome. Members were pleased with this
turnout.

Media & Communications- The next edition of Staff Stuff will come out in August.

Campus & Community Involvement- N/A
Recognition- N/A

Maria D’Agostino mentioned the welcome new academic year reception would be an undetermined
date possibly August/September after Staff Conference. Staff Assembly will look into other food options.

Grant referred back to questions that Staff Assembly had received regarding campus food options and
the WU Alert system. He announced that new Dining Services Director Travis Ambrose would speak at a
future staff conference. He did note that Dining Services/Aramark does not control campus vending
machines. He also announced that Campus Police Chief Frank Zebedis would speak about the alert
system at the next staff conference.

Old Business: N/A
New Business:

Grant pointed out that staff conference earning an ex-oficio membership with the Board of Trustees is
still at the forefront of the agenda. Members will continue to have an official presence at meetings.

Chair-Elect Maria D’Agostino discussed moving Staff Assembly’s next meeting date to July 5 (the next
meeting date would technically be on July 4, which is a university holiday). She said she would send out
an email with the information.

Meeting was adjourned at 2:24 p.m.



